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May 26, 2021 

 

Mr. John Atkinson 

Board Chair 

Illinois Board of Higher Education 

1 North Old State 

Capitol Plaza, Suite 333 

Springfield, IL 62701-1377 

 

Dear Chair Atkinson:  

 

This letter certifies that Kevin Brookins, John Brudnak, Pedro Cevallos-Candau, Lisa Harrell, 

Jim Kvedaras, Angela Sebastian (formerly Hickey), and Anibal Taboas of the Governors State 

University Board of Trustees completed the required minimum four hours of professional 

leadership development training for the period of July 1, 2020 through the date of this letter.  

 

Trustee Kvedaras received training at the October 20, 2020 IBHE Public Universities Trustee 

Conference. The remaining trustees received training during the GSU Trustee Retreat on 

September 18, 2020. The retreat training was approved by IBHE in advance of the meeting in 

compliance with Public Act 099-0695. That approval letter is enclosed.  

 

Our eighth trustee, Jeanine Latrice Koger, is GSU’s student trustee. She completed her training 

requirements by attending the October 20, 2020 IBHE Public Universities Trustee Conference.   

 

Sincerely,  

 
Lisa M. Harrell 

Chairperson 

Board of Trustees  



ILLINOIS BOARD OF HIGHER EDUCATION 
1 NORTH OLD STATE CAPITOL PLAZA, SUITE 333 

SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS  62701-1377 
  

 
 
 
September 10, 2020 
 
 
Sarah A. Boeckman 
Burke Burns & Pinelli, Ltd. 
70 West Madison 
Suite 4300 
Chicago, Illinois  60602 
 
Dear Ms. Boeckman: 
 
The Illinois Board of Higher Education is in receipt of your email message dated 
September 8, 2020, outlining the planned training agenda scheduled for 
September 18, 2020, for trustees of Governors State University.  The agenda 
accompanying your email and description of training providers comply with the 
provisions of the Public Act 099-0695.  Further, the firm of Burke Burns & Pinelli, 
Ltd., is a qualified provider of trustee training.  Please use this letter as notification 
of approval. 
 
Thank you for your attention to and communication regarding trustee leadership 
training.  If you have further questions, do not hesitate to contact me 
(ostro@ibhe.org) or IBHE Board Secretary Tracy Rembusch (rembusch@ibhe.org). 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ginger Ostro 
Executive Director 

 

JB Pritzker 
Governor 

 

John Atkinson 
Burr Ridge 

Chair 
 

Members 
 

Max Coffey 
Charleston 

 

Jennifer Delaney 
Champaign 

 

Derek Douglas 
Chicago 

 

Andrea Evans 
Chicago 

 

Jennifer Garrison 
Vandalia 

 

Veronica Gloria 
Joliet 

 

Veronica Herrero 
Chicago 

 

Alice Marie Jacobs 
Bismarck 

 

Pranav Kothari 
Chicago 

 

Kenneth Shaw 
Chicago 

 

Clarence Wyatt 
Monmouth 

 

Student Members 

 

Marcus B. Wolfe, Sr. 
Student Board Member 

 

David Santafe-Zambrano 
Non-traditional Student 

Board Member 
 

Ex Officio Representatives 
 

Lazaro Lopez 
Illinois Community  

College Board 
 

Kevin Huber 
Illinois Student 

Assistance Commission 
 

Executive Director 
Ginger Ostro 

 

IBHE.org 
 

Phone 217.782.2551 
Fax 217.782.8548  
TTY 888.261.2881  

 

Printed on Recycled Paper 

 
 

mailto:ostro@ibhe.org
mailto:rembusch@ibhe.org

	chair harrell letter to chair atkinson, ibhe, 5-20-21, FINAL
	BBP-GSU - Trustee Training - 918.20 - 9.10.20

